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British Columbia Exchange Teachers’ Association  

GETTING INVOLVED 

At this time, the Executive and activities of the BC Exchange 
Teachers’ Association are mainly located in the Lower Mainland. 
The new Executive would like to improve on that by bringing 
information sessions to various areas of the province. We would 
love to hold sessions in the lower mainland, on Vancouver Island 
and Kelowna in the upcoming months. To this end, the Executive 
would welcome your assistance and involvement. If you are 
interested in presenting an information session in your area, either 
a weekend/evening/after school or a Professional Development 
Day session with your local union, contact Catherine Gagnon. 

Help us plan our calendar of events - Do you have an idea for 

an activity that exchange teachers might be interested in and could 
travel to without too much difficulty? It could be a skiing event in 
the interior over a long weekend, winery tour, whale watching, 
hiking trips, corn maze, hosting a BBQ or potluck, or even a 
walking tour of your town or city. We are open to all suggestions. If 
you have an idea and would like to help out, please contact 
Catherine Gagnon. 

 

A big Welcome/Bienvenue 

We are pleased to welcome 3 exchange teachers from 
the UK, Germany and Australia. These exchange 
teachers join the 9 Australian teachers who have been 
working in the province since January. The BC 
Exchange Teachers’ Association hopes that these 
teachers have a wonderful professional and personal 
experience while in British Columbia. 

We are looking into hosting events for both former and 
current exchange teachers to attend. Please see 
below on how you can get involved in our 
organization.   
 
Our next major event is the Christmas dinner for new 
and outgoing exchange teachers. We also like to 

farewell our southern hemisphere teachers. Save 
the date – November 25! 
 

The current executive for the BCETA is: 

 
President/Communications Chair: 
Catherine Gagnon – cteachr@hotmail.com 

Vice-President: 
Martin Wheeler – wheeler_m@surreyschools.ca 
Secretary:  
Leon Jensen – leonj1@hotmail.com  
Past President:  
Kulwant Toor – ktoor@shaw.ca 
Members at large: 

Mel and June Caldwell 
 

 
 

About Us 

BCETA is a volunteer organization 

dedicated to hosting information sessions 
and social activities with the intent to 
make the year an exciting and memorable 

one for exchange teachers and their 
families.   

http://BCExchangeTeachers.ca 

 
 
Our association is made up of former exchange 
teachers who are delighted to share their experience 
with current exchangees.  We welcome any 
questions or comments you might have regarding all 
matters related to your teaching exchange. 

 

 
Happy World Teacher Day! October 5th! 

 
This is fall issue of BCExchangeTeachers.ca.  I 
hope you will enjoy the information and stories 
about teaching exchanges happening throughout 
the province.  Please submit your own pictures, 
links and stories to me at 
bcexchangeteachers@gmail.com. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Newsletter Editor:  Catherine Gagnon 

cteachr@hotmail.com 

Now available – newsletters from CLEE 

(Canadian League for Education Exchange) and 

other Australian International Teaching 

Fellowships http://feb122010.wordpress.com 
 

Check out the Bald Eagle Festival in 
Fraser Valley – Nov 18-19. 

 

mailto:cteachr@hotmail.com
mailto:cteachr@hotmail.com
mailto:cteachr@hotmail.com
wheeler_m@surreyschools.ca
mailto:leonj1@hotmail.com
mailto:ktoor@shaw.ca
mailto:bcexchangeteachers@gmail.com?subject=activities
mailto:cteachr@hotmail.com
http://feb122010.wordpress.com/
http://fraservalleybaldeaglefestival.ca/2017/
http://fraservalleybaldeaglefestival.ca/2017/
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 Coming Events 

  

 

Nov Traditional Christmas 

dinner/ farewell to our 

Southern Hemisphere 

teachers 

 

Jan Welcome to Southern 
Hemisphere Exchangees/ 

Welcome Back Canadians 
 

Feb  5 pin bowling 

April  Potluck dinner 

Lower Mainland 
 

 
May Victoria Conference 

Weekend 
 

June Farewell to Northern 

Hemisphere Exchangees 
 

Sept  BBQ and welcome to new 

and returning exchangees. 

 

 

Suggested Activities 

 Visit the Fairmont Empress – One to the best known 

landmarks in Victoria.  Their high tea is renowned.  

Prices vary by season, so you might plan a visit in 

the fall or winter months. Tea at the Fairmont 

Empress 

 

 Stanley Park is the iconic outdoor destination in 

Vancouver. Explore the seawall on foot or cycle, the 

First Nations’ totems are always a great photo-op 

and don’t miss the Aquarium.  Download a self-

guided tour here. 

 

 BC is well known for its wildlife and outdoor 

adventures.  Here is a list of ideas to help you plan. 

 

 If you’re going to Whistler, visit Cornucopia, Nov 9-19 

for a celebration of food and drink.  

 

 The Fraser Valley Bald Eagle Festival is being held in 

November. It sounds like a great Sunday drive to 

Harrison Hot Springs. 
 

 The Headbanger Festival in Radium Hot Springs 

allows you to witness big horn sheep during their 

mating season. Nov 3-5. 
 

 If you love winter and can’t wait, start planning a ski 

weekend to Manning Park Resort. 
 

 Closer to Vancouver, you can enjoy the awesome 

sights from Grouse Mountain on the Skyride.   
 

 Plan ahead to visit Vancouver’s Christmas Market 

held Nov 26 to Dec 30. 
 

 Living on the island? Consult this guide for a list of 

festivals and events. 
 

 See page 6 for a more comprehensive list of 

activities in the Fraser Valley. 
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Audrey Yap, returning 
from her year in France, 
shares excerpts from her 
blog with us.  See page 
5. 

http://www.fairmont.com/empress-victoria/dining/tea-at-the-empress/
http://www.fairmont.com/empress-victoria/dining/tea-at-the-empress/
http://vancouver.ca/files/cov/stanley-park-legacy-interpretive-panels-self-guided-tour.pdf
http://vancouver.ca/files/cov/stanley-park-legacy-interpretive-panels-self-guided-tour.pdf
http://www.hellobc.com/british-columbia/trip-ideas/outdooradventureland
http://whistlercornucopia.com/
http://fraservalleybaldeaglefestival.ca/
http://www.radiumhotsprings.com/listing/headbanger-festival/
https://manningpark.com/
https://grousemountain.com/plan-your-day
http://vancouverchristmasmarket.com/
http://www.hellobc.com/vancouver-island/things-to-do/festivals-events.aspx


   
 

BCETA BBQ – September 2017 
 

By Catherine Gagnon 

 
Our annual fall BBQ and welcome to our Northern 
Hemisphere teachers was held at Mel and June 
Caldwell’s home. 
 

We were happy to meet Anna from the UK and Larisa 
from Germany, both newly arrived.  Audrey and Diana, 
both of whom taught in France this past school year, also 
joined us.  We got a chance to share some great stories 
about their exchange year.  Audrey sent along an excerpt 
of her blog for you to enjoy. 
 
Gayle, newly approved to exchange to NSW, AU in 2018 
was also invited to the BBQ.  She was able to ask all kinds 
of questions from some of other members who have 
exchanged to Australia in past years.  I think she left the 
evening feeling both relieved and elated that she would 
soon be on exchange. 
 
Bill, Diane’s spouse, was very helpful in providing a list of 
activities in the Fraser Valley.  You can read that further 
down in the newsletter. 
 

A big thank you to Mel and June Caldwell for sharing 
their lovely home and providing us with such good 
food. The grilled salmon was a hit, as usual! We hope to 
see everyone who was at the barbeque and many others 
at other BCETA functions throughout the year. Our next 
event is the Christmas party on November 25. This year, 
we hope the weather won’t be an obstacle for those 
living a bit further out in the Fraser Valley. 
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l-r: Debbie (NSW), Brad (WA), Lukas 
(Switzerland), Lizanne (Parklands SS) 

 

 

Anna (UK), Audrey (returning from France) 
and Catherine (Exec Committee) (Kulwant 
(Exec) & Meghan (AU a few years back) in 
the back) 

October 2017 

 

 

Mel, our host and BBQ 
chef 

Bill (Diane’s spouse), Martin (Exec 
Committee), Diane (returning from France), 
Gayle (on her way to NSW) & Lawrence 
(AU a few years back) 

 

Oh yum! 
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l-r: Debbie (NSW), Brad (WA), 
Lukas(Switzerland), Lizanne 
(Parklands SS Principal) 

Grade 11 Calculu 

UK Exchange Program Cancelled! 

 
This information is from David Farley (Ontario-UK, 2013-
14). BC and the UK have a very long history of teaching 
exchanges dating back over 100 yrs!  Please consider 
getting involved in this letter writing campaign. 

 
Hi Exchange Friends,  
I recently received word that the UK intends to 
drop their teacher exchange program. I am 
attaching below, the email I received from the 
Director of the Royal Commonwealth Society 
(who manages the exchange program, CTEP). 
This will affect anyone wanting to exchange with 
the UK. If you feel, as I do, after reading his email 
that not much effort was made to maintain the 
program, I suggest you email the Director, 
Michael Lake at michael.lake@thercs.org 

I encourage you to state your positive experiences 
with the program, your disappointment in its 
cancellation, a question about who will pick up the 
program if the RCS drops it, and if you wish to be 
cheeky, ask if there might be a relationship between 
viability and positive promotion of the program. 

If this program is dropped, it will not be easily picked 
up. I think a flood of emails from across Canada and 
around the world might hold the RCS a little more 
accountable for the future of this awesome program. 

Here is his letter... 

 
"David, thank you for your email. I regret to say that 
the programme has become progressively non 
viable over the last few years. CYEC as an 
independent body fought hard to sustain it and 
following the merger with the RCS, together we 
made every effort to keep it going. To be frank, the 
programme had become very limited in its broader 
Commonwealth appeal, the numbers did not add up 
and we were unable to secure funding to support it.  
We are, as you know a charity and a choice had to 
be made. The fact is that we manage other, more 
viable, programmes with broader reach and that is 
where our available funds had to be directed.  
I share your disappointment but I am afraid to say 
that the decision was the right one to make and in 
line with our charitable objectives.  
My best wishes and I hope you will appreciate our 
dilemma. 
Michael Lake" 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Outlander Weekend 
 

 
 
We had a brilliant time with the Scotland 
exchange group visiting Edinburgh and 
surrounding area on our "Outlander 
weekend". Sept 2017 
 
Photocollage by Kathleen Collord Lopez, UK 2017-
18 
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The north of France has a number of chocolatiers specializing 
in the tradition of chocolate making.  This region is also well 
known for beer (not wine), and many local dishes such as the 
Carbonnade Flamande (beef stewed in beer and cassonade) 
contain it as an ingredient.  Lille’s culinary scene is also 
punctuated by North African and Middle Eastern offerings, as 
exemplified by the popular bakery Aziza. 

 
Teaching abroad makes me infinitely more dynamic and open-
minded as a language educator; I am increasingly culturally 
literate and sensitive to varying educational philosophies, 
values, objectives and tools.  Moreover, an exchange is an 
immense opportunity for reciprocity and internationalization.  
I enjoyed my role as a grassroots ambassador for my country 
and the Pacific Northwest Region, as well as raising the 
international profile of Delta School District. 

 
 

 

My year in France 
By Audrey Yap (Delta-Lille, 2016-17) 
 

In the 2016-17 school year, I participated in an exchange to 
Lille, France through the CEEF (Canadian Educator Exchange 
Foundation).  I swapped teaching positions and homes with my 
Lilloise exchange partner who came to Vancouver, Canada for 
the year. 
I was amazed to discover a small baseball/fastpitch community 
to play with to the south of the city.  They were a minority club 
(soccer and basketball are more the thing in France), and were 
rather dedicated and talented players.  

 
 
‘Lille is the capital of the Hauts-de-France region in northern 
France, near the border with Belgium. It was once an important 
merchant center of French Flanders, and many Flemish 
influences remain. The historic center is characterized by 17th-
century brick town houses, cobbled pedestrian streets and the 
large central square, Grand Place.’  
 

I adore living in a foreign country; cheering for the local 
soccer/"football" team, meeting locals with a diverse range of 
origins, deepening my cultural fluidity and connections. 
 

 
 

I was delighted to join the 25,000 fellow Canadians in northern 
France for the 100th anniversary of Vimy Ridge 
commemorations this past spring. 

 



 

   

  

 
Fort Langley National Historic Site (part of the Circle Farm Tour) 

 

Suggested day trips in the Fraser 

Valley 
By Bill Lyons (accompanied his wife, Diane Moreau, 

Mission, BC-Sorgues, France 2016-2017) 

Here are some places we suggest people to visit close to 

where we live in Mission. It's a good idea to check their 

webpages and consider the time of year if you plan to 

visit. 

 Fraser River Heritage Park 

 Westminster Abbey 

 Cascade Falls Provincial Park 

 Rolley Lake Provincial Park 

 Weaver Creek Salmon Spawning Channel 

 Mission Raceway 

 The Powerhouse at Stave Falls 

 Apple Barn 

 Willow View Farms 

 Inch Creek Fish Hatchery 

 Great Blue Heron Nature Reserve  

 Greater Vancouver Zoo   

 Circle Farm Tour 

 

 

 
Since my teaching exchange to Bendigo, Australia in 
2011, I have kept active with the exchange teachers’ 
associations. I started writing my blog before we left on 
our exchange and have kept it up, detailing our travels 
since returning to Canada in 2012.  It was through my 
blog that Gavan and Margaret Brown from Victoria, AU 
contacted me last month.  They had 3 teaching 
exchanges over the years and are now able to travel at 
their leisure since retiring.  
 
We met the Browns at Fort Langley and proceeded to 
lunch in the village. Afterwards, we visited the 
Centennial Museum and the BC Farm Museum before 
coming back to our home and enjoying dinner and a 
rousting game of cards.  We had much to talk about! 
This is the magic of teaching exchanges.  The 
relationships endure and new links are formed by the 
common experience of teaching and living abroad for a 
year. 
 
 Till next issue… 

Catherine 
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Here’s a great list of fall activities 
provided by Mel and June 
Caldwell. 

http://www.mission.ca/municipal-hall/departments/parks-recreation-and-culture/parks-and-trails/fraser-river-heritage-park/
http://www.findfamilyfun.com/westminsterabbey.htm
http://www.fvrd.ca/EN/main/parks-recreation/parks-trails/cascade-falls-regional-park.html
http://www.env.gov.bc.ca/bcparks/explore/parkpgs/rolley_lk/
http://www.pac.dfo-mpo.gc.ca/sep-pmvs/projects-projets/weaver/weaver-eng.html
http://missionraceway.com/
https://www.bchydro.com/community/recreation_areas/visitor-centres/stave-falls-visitor-centre.html
http://www.tavesfamilyfarms.com/
http://www.willowviewfarms.com/
http://www.pac.dfo-mpo.gc.ca/sep-pmvs/projects-projets/inch/inch-eng.html
chilliwackblueheron.com
http://gvzoo.com/
https://circlefarmtour.com/
http://claireincanada.tumblr.com/image/86454722525

